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1958 Ford Customline, owner Ken Perrett (a work in progress  ) 

 

 
 

  

Mail Address:  
W&D HVC 
P.O. Box 560 
Warrnambool 
Victoria, 3280 

Email Address:  
wdhvc@hotmail.com 

Club Room Address:  
134 Ziegler Parade, Allansford. 
Court,wdhvc@hotmail.com Member Club 

Web  Page https://wdhvc.com.au 

 

 

 

 

 

The vehicle depicted on the 

Club emblem is the Ziegler 

steam powered horseless 

carriage built at Allansford, near 

Warrnambool, around 1900. 

https://wdhvc.com.au/
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Club Office Bearers for 2019 
Position Name(s) 

President Ian Chislett 

Vice President Ken Perrett 

Secretary Natalie Serra 

Assistant Secretary Ian Rees 

Treasurer Annette Cuolahan - Phone After Hours Only 

Assistant Treasurer Geoff Houston 

Prop Officer – Club Room Ted Drake 

Prop. Officer - CheeseWorld Graham Conn 

General Committee Graham Conn, John Welch, Murray Murfett, Geoff 
Houston, Ted Drake, Natalie Serra, Bryan O’Meara, 
Ray Farley, Peter Carter 

Newsletter Editor John Nicholson (john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com) 

Comm Service Co ordinator Ken Perrett 

Club Captains Max Dumesny 
Jos Beks 

Mid Week Captain Ray Farley 

Promotions Officer Murray Murfett (murraybron@bigpond.com) 

Membership Officer John Welch 

Safety Officers Roy Begelhole 
Terry Mansbridge 
Peter Carter 
Daryl Jago 
Jason Hinkley 
Jacob Hinkley 
Ken Perrett 

Librarian Roy Begelhole 

Engine Committee Graham Conn, Syd Sharpe, David Crowe-Owen, Kelvin 
Boyle, Adam Edge, G McCleod 

Rambler Committee Ken Perrett, Ray Smith, Ian Rees 

Federation Reps John Welch, Ashley Wright, Ian Chislett 

Club Permit Officers Max Dumesny 
Natalie Serra 
Rob Donohue 
Ken Perrett 
Ian Chislett 
Jason Hinkley 
Jacob Hinkley 
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Cover Car 

 

September 2013 we travelled to 
Wandong up the Hume Hwy to 
bring home a 1958 Ford 
Customline, stripped the car to the 
chassis, completely sand blasted 
and rust proofed the car and 
undercoated, rebuilt the motor, 
auto had been done, had the seats 
covered and all the chrome 
redone. After heaps of sanding and 
5 years later I had crack at spraying 
top coat on Cobra 2 pack with a 
spec and a clear over the top. 2 
tone blue with a white pearl stripe. 

 

Now to put it back 
together. 

Ken Perrett 
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President’s Report  

G’Day All, 

We finally Did It! 
The April general meeting was held in our “New Clubrooms” 
at Allansford. “What a great and very proud night it was for 
all involved. About 75/80 members were in attendance (a 
few forgot to sign the book). All was going according to plan 
when Murphy stepped in (you all know Murphy – if 
something can go wrong it will). The urn blew up but the 
quick thinking ladies in the kitchen boiled water on the new 
stove. Problem solved – big tick girls! 

From all reports Roy’s Rally was very successful with 
everyone enjoying themselves. A full report will be heard at the May general meeting. 

Natalie has cleared the new secretary’s office and on Saturday 11th most office equipment in storage was shifted into 
place at the clubrooms. Thanks to the helpers on that day. 

A working bee will be held at the clubrooms on June 8th / 9th starting at 10:00 am. All welcome.  

Anyone willing to help at the Bunning’s BBQ on Sunday June 2nd please let Natalie know at May general meeting. 

Saturday June 29th has been set aside for the auction/sale of left over material at the clubrooms. A sausage sizzle will 
also be on so come along and support your club. The more the merrier. 

A Christmas in July will be held at the clubrooms more on this at the May general meeting. 

On behalf of the committee and members I would like to offer sincere condolences to the members of the “Brown 
Family” on the passing of Noel as a result of a truck accident. 

 

Until Next Month, Safe & Happy Motoring to all. 

Regards  “Chisel” 

Membership is due before July 1st 

The Battery Drive is still on. Batteries can be left at the Dillon’s or Chislett’s farm, or at King Cole or call Andrew 

Serra and he will come and pick up. Thanks to everyone helping with this continuing fundraiser. The price is up at the 
moment so please keep them coming in. 

The Front Page 

The editor is always on the look out for interesting member’s cars to feature on the front page. If you would like 

your pride and joy or even work in progress to feature please contact the editor. (That’s interesting cars not 

actually interesting members ……) Other car related articles are welcome. 

 

John Nicholson, on behalf of the W&DHVC, 

presents a checque for $1000 to Deputy CEO of 

Moyne Health Services Leigh Parker. This was 

part of the gate collection from the Lake 

Pertobe Day out. 
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Event Calendar: March 2019 to May 2019 
Date Event and Details Start at Location/Start Point Contact 

May 2019 

Sun 26th  Around the Garages in Mount Gambier Details to come  (Jos Beks 0428167994) 

Fri 31st  General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

June 2019 

Sun 2nd  Bunning’s BBQ 8:30 am See details on Roster sheet  

Sat 8th & 
Sunday 9th  

Working Bee at clubrooms 10:00 am  134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Wed 12th  Committee Meeting 7.3 0pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Thurs 13th Coffee run to Simon’s Waterfront 2:00 pm Meet at Flagstaff Hill Carpark 
Ray Farley 
55651267 

Fri 28th General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Sat 29th  Auction / Sale  tba 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Sun 30th  
Run to Roger Warburton at 
Penshurst, 2:30 pm 

1:45 pm Meet at Kirkstall Hotel 
Jos Beks 

0428167994 

July 2019 

Wed 10th  Committee Meeting 7.3 0pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Fri 26th General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Sun 28th 
Christmas in July; 2 course spit 
roast with sweets $30.00 pp 

12:00 noon 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms 
Jos Beks 

0428167994 

August 2019 

Wed 14th  Committee Meeting 7.3 0pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  

Sun 25th Hamilton Showgrounds  Make own arrangements 
Jos Beks 

0428167994 
Fri 30th General Meeting 7:30 pm 134 Ziegler Pde, Clubrooms  
 

Club Monthly Meetings: Held last Friday of every month except December at the Clubrooms, 134 Ziegler Parade 
Allansford. Meetings start 7.30 pm. All welcome including prospective members. Bring a plate for supper afterwards. 
Committee Meetings: Held 2nd Wednesday of every month at Allansford Club Rooms. Start at 7.30 pm. Members can 
attend.  

Round the Garages – Mount Gambier 
Mount Gambier V&VCC Inc cordially invite club members to attend the 2019 Around the Garages in Mount Gambier 

When: Sunday 26th May 2019 

Cost: $10.00 pp which includes a BBQ lunch and morning and afternoon tea at the clubrooms. 

Start: 8:30 am MGV&VCC Clubrooms 15 Shelton Street Mt Gambier for a 9:30 am departure in groups. 
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Roy’s Run / Rally 2019 
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W. & D. H. V. C (Inc.) General Meeting Minutes. 
April 26th 2019. Held at Allansford Clubrooms. 

Apologies: J Welch, D Irving, M Dumesny, K Thoohey, H Dinwoodie, K Perrett, T Smith, R Donohue, R Boyle, M Lane, 
Y Drake, B Thomas,  A Serra, D Byron. Moved K Boyle/ M Murfett 
Minutes of the previous meeting as printed in the newsletter be accepted. Moved J Nicholson/T Drake.            
Business arising nil.  
Correspondence  In: A Gallagher, McLaren sheetmetal, Wangoom Hall, Membership application, thankyou 

Miriam. Newsletters Casterton, Shannons, Restored Cars, Fleuriur Peninsular.  
 Out: A Gallagher. Moved M Welton/T Mansbridge  . 
Reports; 

 Treasurer-Accounts as tabled be approved for payment. Moved A Cuolohan / P Rogalsky. (Carried.) 
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 Engine Committee- Group booked for next week. School holidays have been very busy. 

 Club Runs- April Roys Rally.  

 Around the garages in Mount Gambier on May 26th. Possible Xmas in July. At Clubrooms, catered. © 

 Midweek No April due to Roys rally. May to Simons. 

 Social runs. No report 

 Building committee:  The new Clubrooms are up and running. Over 4600 hours of volunteer time, 
$40000.00 in grants, $50000.00 in member donations. Certificate of occupancy obtained. Some small jobs 
still to be done. Will need to set up a roster for cleaning, vacuuming etc. 

 No other reports. 
General Business: 

 Koroit Irish Festival. Saturday parade, 11am. Looking for cars. 

 Shifting day on Saturday May 11th to move things from the storage shed to the new clubrooms. 

 The date for the May committee meeting will be changed to the 15th, to allow for the rally.  

 Possible run for commercial vehicles later in the year. May include Portland and t Gambier. Perhaps to the 
Heywood festival. 

 A mystery item was brought along. Brian identified it as a “shoe 
stretcher” 

 Looking for articles for the newsletter. Email John Nicholson 

 Fed rally in Woodonga. Our club will seek a meeting date for early 
next year. 

 Promotion of our Lake Pertobe donation recipients in the 
Standard. 

 Ideas for future meetings, guest speakers, movie night, casserole 
tea. May general meeting will include a report from Roys rally.  

 Bunnings BBQ Sunday June 2nd. We will need volunteers for the 
roster. Please give your name to Natalie. 

 First time member Peter Blake (photo to right). 

 Lots of Holden parts for sale, see Ian Chislett. 
Meeting Closed 8.20pm 
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MEMBERSHIP RENEWAL 

Attached to this newsletter is your membership renewal form and a Club permit form (if you have any 
vehicles on Club Permit).  Please check that all the information on the forms is correct, make any changes 
as necessary, sign it and bring it along when you pay. Renewals can only be paid in person at a meeting. 
Renewals can be paid by direct deposit, cash or cheque. If you pay by direct deposit please include your 
name or membership number as the reference, and fax or email the forms back to the Club. On receipt of 
your form and payment, a new member card and receipt will be mailed to you. 

The cost of renewal is $70.00. If paid after the 1st July this increases to $95.00 

If your form is not attached please contact John Welch. 

 

Minutes of the W&DHVC Committee Meeting 

April 10th 2019. 7.30pm. Held at the Clubrooms. 
Apologies P Carter, M Murfett. 
Present: N Serra, I Chislett,  A Cuolohan, K Perrett, R Farley, B O’Meara, J Welch, G Conn, G Houston, T Drake 
.Moved R Farley / 
G Conn. 
Minutes from last committee meeting as printed be accepted. Moved K Perrett/ G Conn 
Business arising to General Business. 
Correspondence: In:SW Credit, WCC rates, Newsletters Gippsland, WDHVC, Hamilton, Shannons. Moved G Houston/T 
Drake. 
Reports:  

 Treasures Report:  Accounts as presented be approved for payment. Moved A Cuolohan/G Houston.  

 Club Runs: Around the Garages is Sunday May 25th. More details in the next newsletter. We will be coming 
and going from Allansford. 

 Xmas in July will be at the new clubroom. 

 Midweek run to Simons on Thursday 13th June. Leave Flagstaff hill at 2pm for a shot run. 

 Social run Koroit Moyne Health Wednesday May 22nd, for Mercy Place Thursday June 20th. Seniors week later 
in the year. 

 Engine committee not very busy. 

 The Packard Club sent a letter of thanks to the Club for any collections they viewed during their recent rally. 
Thank you to Alan, Terry and Colin for opening their sheds.  

 Federation meeting coming up. Moved J Welch ‘That the WDHVC apply to host a Federation meeting early 
next year” N Serra (C) 

 Building Com. Our Clubrooms our almost finished. WOW what a great job everybody. Some small jobs to be 
completed. Annette has been working on the garden. Moved K Perrett “That some money be made available 
to purchase plants and the hire of a rotary hoe.”/G Houston (C) A working bee will be on Saturday and 
Sunday June 8th-9th to put back up the boundary fence from 10am. 

 Volunteer and paid work hours total more than 5300 for the building. 
No other reports. 
 General Business   

 “The building subcommittee will be dissolved effective June 30th.” Moved John Welch/ K Perrett © 

 Moved B O’Meara “That a big thanks be expressed to all the members who formed a part of the building 
subcommittee.”/G Conn 

 An offer of a shed from the Brody farm has been made to the Club. A delegation of Ted Drake, I Chislett, 
Geoff Houston and Ken Perrett will go and assess the building. They will make a decision on its viability. The 
shed must be removed by June 30th. 

 A sale of the surplus materials will be held on the night of the June general meeting. The sale will also be 
advertised to the public for Saturday June29th. A BBQ will be available on the Saturday. 
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 Xmas in July will be at the Clubrooms. A 2 course meal will be available for a cost of $30.00 per head. 
Number need to be to Jos by July 15th. Moved K Perrett “That JH Catering be engaged to do the catering for 
the lunch.” /B O’Meara. BYO drinks (can be alcohol) 

 Another batch of batteries have been sold. $2225.00 and $350.00. This is such an easy fundraiser, keep up 
the collecting. 

 Recently deceased member Noel Brown, and past member Rob James. Sincere sympathy to both families. 

 Bunnings BBQ still need helpers. 

 Our Clubroom and contents insurance has been taken out with Breakwater Insurance. Will check on the 
cover for glass. 

 We have received a grant from Moyne Shire.  Moved K Perrett “That we proceed with the purchase of a 
defibrillation machine using the grant money.”/ G Conn 

 Moved K Perrett “That we purchase the 75” TV as quoted by the good guys.” /B O’Meara. Some members 
have made donations towards the purchase of this item. The balance is to be paid by the Club.  Perhaps take 
extended warranty. 

 The display board in the back corner of the Clubroom will list the Philanthropic trust who have awarded 
grants to the Club. 

 Membership renewals are to be paid at meetings. The forms will be attached to this newsletter. 
New member applications received from Michael O’Toole, Martin Trevan, Ian Densley. 
Meeting Closed 9.30pm 
 

Around the Traps 

 Our April Meeting was successfully held in our new Clubrooms, after two and a half years in the making.  The 
hard-working Project Sub-Committee, led by Doug Byron, have done a mammoth job in transforming the 
former veterinary clinic. So far, around 5,000 volunteer hours have been contributed by Club members to 
get it to an occupancy stage. More external works are needed, including painting, the establishment of 
gardens and a setting up a BBQ area. Internal works include the upgrading of the kitchenette, enlargement 
of the committee room to include space for office storage and bookshelves and display area. So, we aren’t 
quite finished yet, but we are certainly well on the way. Well done to everyone involved. 

 An estimated 85 members attended the April meeting, which may be a club record. A call was put out for 
members to come up with ideas to add interest to future General Meetings. Please consider opportunities 
and bring your thoughts along to the May General Meeting 

 Entries for the 2020 National Motoring Festival (28 March to 3 
April, 2020) will open in June and our members have been 
encouraged to attend this major get-together for Veteran, 
Vintage & Historic vehicles more than 25 years old. Cars, 
caravans, motorcycles & commercial vehicles are eligible. All 
information & entries are on the Australian Historic Motoring 
Federation Inc. website - AHMF 2020. Flyers are at the 
Clubrooms 

 There are a few other events coming up for which your 
participation is invited. It is proposed to hold a ‘Christmas in 
July’ at our clubrooms. Stay tune for more details. Also, Natalie 
will be looking for volunteers for our Clubs fundraiser, a 
Bunnings BBQ, on Sunday, June 2nd. This is not only a good 
fundraiser for Club projects but also a chance to display our 
vehicles to the general public. Also the next ‘Around the 
Garages’ will be hosted by the Mt Gambier Club, on Sunday 26th 
June. These events are a great opportunity to not only to meet 
the neighbours, but also to view other car collections. Further 
details for all such events are usually in the Newsletter. 

  



Page | 13 

Reo Ramblings 

Thought you might like to know 
I’ve headed north for an 
Australian REO Roundup. We 
joined up with 7 other Reo’s in 
Dubbo last weekend. We are 
now cruising to Orange from 
Dubbo with a small group to 
join in with the Orange car clubs 
annual rally. My thanks to the 
team at Norm McCullagh’s for 
getting the Reo’s motor sorted 
and make the trip possible 

Steve Cumming 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Classsifieds 
For Sale: Bean Truck Parts: engine, gear box etc.. M. J. Croft ph: 55665160 

For Sale: 1963 Rambler Classic 660. 232 cu in OHV six. 3 speed auto. Regularly used. Comes with some spares. On 

red plates – CH 9415. $6500 ono.. Call Ian on 0418567579 

 

For sale: 1957 Daimler Conquest Century. Full vehicle and parts. Contact Steve Porter 0419 538 767 



Page | 14 

To comply with the Victorian Motor Car Traders Regulations 2008, all advertisements for used motor cars must state: 
(a) The cash price; and 
(b) If the motor car is registered, the registration number; and 
(C) If the motor car is unregistered the engine number of the vehicle; or the chassis number of the vehicle; or the vehicle 
identification number; or the registration number (if any) last assigned to the vehicle; or if none of those numbers is 
reasonably ascertainable, any other number by which the vehicle may be identified. 
Note: The Editor reserves the right to abbreviate, revise or not publish advertisements to suit the newsletter. 

Advertisements : 

Anyone wishing to advertise in the newsletter please contact John Nicholson at john.a.nicholson@bigpond.com at or mobile 
0437 938090. The cost for a scanned business card ad is $40 for 12 months starting July 1. 
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